HUNTER TOUR 2025

The last couple of weeks of August in NSW saw rain most days all the way up the east coast and
the consequences were that golf courses were mostly closed on the weekend we would normally
have visited the Hunter area.

So, the golf tour was cancelled.

However, the tour was also scheduled for the same weekend Peter McLoughlin’s life was to be
celebrated in a Memorial Service on board the ‘Imagine’, a 40ft catamaran cruiser on Port
Stephens Bay.

The celebration went extremely well and was a fitting farewell. The weather cleared and we had a
beautiful day cruising around Nelson Bay, socialising while eating and drinking the very generous
offerings.

Kenny Rogers and Jayvee represented the ‘Hackers’ and we passed on to Roz and the others, on
behalf of the Hackers, our best wishes and fond memories we all have of ‘The Grinder’.

Peter’s ashes were lowered over the side somewhere near Kangaroo Point — the piece of real
estate Peter apparently thought of as the best in the world and it would be hard to argue with that

opinion.

All'in all, we had a great day to farewell one of the most supportive Hackers we have ever had.



